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An update from Mr. Rubin... 
What a busy few weeks it has been. From awards nights to trips to the British Museum. 
Presentation training to some quite remarkable dance movies at the recent school disco. We 
move into December, excited about Christmas and looking forward to all the fun and adventure 
ahead.  

I also have some incredible news to share about a very generous offer that will be happening 
in January.  

Have a lovely weekend, enjoy the newsletter and be kind to one another.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Winners!  
Congratulations to our children in Class 4/5 
who have worked so hard this year on their 
architecture project. We were delighted to 
receive an award recognised for their 
engagement. One of our pupils gave the 
most incredible thank you speech!  

 
 
 Follow Us on Instagram  

One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in our school is to follow us 
on social media. We are on X https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower and 

on Instagram 
https://www.instagram.com/stjohnsbethnalgreen?igsh=NHZsODQzc2w4NHZ2&utm_source=qr 

There is some lovely content on there so if you have this platform, please take the time to have a 
look and follow us. 

  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Felix Project 
 

Every week, we are so fortunate to receive 
food donations from the Felix Company, and 
while we never quite know what will arrive, 
we are always incredibly grateful for their 

generosity. 

With increasing demand, I am considering 
adopting the system we have at St Paul’s, 

where we prepare crates of food for families 
who need them most. 

If this is something you’d be interested in or if 
you’d like more information, please don’t 

hesitate to email us at parents@st-
johns.towerhamlets.sch.uk. 

 

Presentation Coaching  
A huge thank you to our former 
Chair of Governors, Ian Graham, 
who has once again generously 
given his time to coach our 
children on improving their 
presentation skills. Ian was 
thoroughly impressed with the 
effort and dedication the children 
had put into preparing their 
presentations. He will continue to 
work with them throughout the 
year, and we are so grateful for 
his support. Thank you also to Mrs 
Bahi for helping the children 
prepare and, of course, to our 
hardworking pupils for their 
fantastic efforts! 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remembrance 
 

This is such an important time in the 
calendar, where our children pause to 
think and reflect on the significance of 

Remembrance Day. 

Ms Foster from St Paul’s kindly 
organised a range of meaningful 

activities for the children to take part in, 
helping them to deepen their 

understanding. We came together for a 
special Remembrance service in the 
hall, with a two-minute silence at 11 

a.m. that was impeccably observed. A 
big thank you to Ms Foster for her 

efforts in making this day so poignant 
and memorable. 

 
 

Sharing Great Work 
 

Outside my office is a display that 
shares amazing work from our 

pupils. I always think it helps inspire 
our children when they see their 

friends excelling. I have now taken 
that display down and am looking 
forward to refreshing it with more 

work that encourages. I look forward 
to sharing the results with you. Here 

are two examples 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Class Three Visit British Museum 

As part of their history project on Vikings, Ms Palmer took the children to The British Museum to 
delve deeper into the fascinating world of Viking life and culture. 

The children were captivated by the incredible artefacts, including weapons, jewellery, and 
tools, which brought their learning to life. Their behaviour was impeccable throughout. Thank 

you, Ms Palmer, for organising the trip and to our wonderful volunteers for coming along to help. 

 

Value of the Term – Compassion 
 

Each week in Collective Worship, we focus on 
the importance of kindness. One of the most 
special awards we give to our children is the 

weekly Kindness Cup, which is given to those 
who demonstrate meaningful acts of 

compassion.  
 

I was delighted to see that this pupil received 
this well-deserved honour in Celebration 

Assembly. Kindness is at the heart of 
everything we do, and it’s wonderful to see it 

celebrated in such a meaningful way. 
  
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

Early Years Update 
 
Imagination is vital in early learning, and it’s fantastic to see 

our children fully engage with it. They love to imagine, as 
shown in the pictures. Role-play supports problem-solving, 

social skills, and language development. It nurtures 
creativity, builds empathy, and helps them explore the world 

around them in a fun and supportive way, laying the 
groundwork for lifelong learning. These moments of 

imaginative play are not just enjoyable but also essential for 
building confidence and curiosity. 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brick Lane Bookshop 
 

Brick Lane is one of the iconic streets in London. It is famous for a curry, 
incredibly trendy and has the most delicious bagels served at the top end of the 

street which is rather a staple in our house. Did you know that there is a fantastic 
book shop in Brick Lane which goes by the name of Brick Lane Bookshop? They 

have pledged to pay for a book for everyone in our school from Nursery up to 
Class 6. We are planning how we organise this and it will take place in January. 

There is so much kindness in the world and we are extremely grateful.    
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent/Carer Feedback 
 

Thank you to everyone who gave us feedback on the recent parent/carers evening. I have 
attached some of the bar charts which tell us that on the whole, you are happy with the 

arrangements that we have in place. There was also some lovely praise for out Class 6 Guides 
who made sure that everyone knew where they had to go,  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Disco Fever Hits St John’s 
 

As we complete the Magnificent Month of 
November, I wanted to say a big thank you to Mrs 
Jheeta and all of our staff who worked incredibly 

hard to put a series of events on for the children. I 
was at St John’s on Thursday and the hall was 

transformed into a dance arena. There were some 
incredible moves on display and everyone had 

such a lovely time.  
 

We have an incredible team at St John’s and I am 
so grateful for all the things they do for our 

children.  

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fun Times at the Disco  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 2 Visit The 
Transport Museum  
 
What a treat for our 
children as Ms Moses led 
her class on a trip to the 
Transport Museum in 
Covent Garden followed 
by an outing to the 
cinema. A big thank you 
to all of our parents and 
carers that volunteered to 
come along. We are very 
grateful!  



 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Staying Safe Online 
Tips 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“Staff have high

expectations of

pupils. They expect

pupils to do their

best by working hard.

Pupils respond well

to this challenge and

enjoy learning new

things.”
Ofsted - Nov 2021

St John’s CofE
Primary School
Bethnal Green 

NURSERY PLACES
FULL TIME & PART TIME 

AVAILABLE

Contact our school office for more information. 

020 8980 1142
www.stjohns.towerhamlets.sch.ukPeel Grove, 

Bethnal Green 

FREE

Breakfast Club available to all
Nursery children from 8am onwards.

admin@st-johns.towerhamlets.sch.uk

“The school’s desire,

through its vision, to

be a beacon of hope

to its community, is

a living reality. 

The vision is

inspirational.”

SIAMS - Feb 2024

Penalty Notices Information – New National Framework 
 
Please read and familiarise yourself with the latest guidance from Tower Hamlets. Please note 
that the fines go to the local authority and that all schools receive this information to share with 

parents/carers. 
 



 

 

 
 
    
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Some Dates for your Diary – More information to 
come... 

 
 
Y3 Intensive swimming     WB Monday 9th December 
EYFS Nativity      Tuesday 10th December 
Winter Fayre      Thursday 12th December 
Christmas Lunch      Thursday 12th December 
Church Service      Friday 20th AM at 9.30 
Class Xmas Parties     Friday 20th Dec PM 
     
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesdays     3.45-4.30pm
St. John on Bethnal Green

Primary School,
Peel Grove, E2 9LR

Years 3-6 welcome

Bethnal Green
Junior Choir



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 
Term Dates and Holidays - 2024/ 2025 
 
Autumn Term 2024  
 
Staff Training   Mon 2nd  & Tue 3rd September  
First Day of Term  Wednesday 4th September  
Half Term   Monday 28th – Friday 1st November 
Staff Training   Mon 4th November  
Second half of term Tuesday 5th November  
Last Day of Term  Friday 20th December  
 
Christmas Day   Wednesday  25th December  
Boxing Day   Thursday 26th December  
 
Spring Term 2025  
New Year’s Day Monday 1st January  
First Day of Term Monday  6th January 
Half Term   Mon. 17th to Fri. 21st February  
Second half of term Monday 24th February  
Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April  
 
Good Friday   Friday 18th April 
Easter Monday  Monday 21st April  
 
Summer Term 2025 
First Day of Term Tuesday 22nd April 
May Day Bank Holiday Monday 5th May  
Half Term   Tuesday  27th to Friday 30th  May 
Second half of term Monday 2nd June  
Last Day of Term  Tuesday 22nd July 
 
Ramadan begins Friday 28h February 2025*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Sunday 30th March 2025* 
Eid Al-Adha  Friday 6th June 2025*   
195 days including 5 staff training days - 2 staff training days to be 
arranged   
* to be confirmed   
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


